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December Holiday Events
BREAKFAST WITH SANTA • Saturday, December 2 • 8:00 to 11:00 am
Come to the West Bradford Fire Company Main Station in Marshallton to see 
Santa and enjoy some excellent cooking! This event is organized by the Ladies 
Auxiliary to the West Bradford Fire Company and benefits the Fire Company. The 
menu includes various combinations of eggs, toast, pancakes, and sausage with 
plenty of coffee and other drinks to go around!
 
OPERATION SANTA • Saturday, December 16
Santa is coming to town in style! Listen for the sirens 
as Santa rides a fire truck throughout the Township to 
see all the good little girls and boys. The firefighters 
escorting him are sure to have plenty of candy canes as 
well! (Weather permitting only)

THE VILLAGE OF MARSHALLTON TREE LIGHTING
Saturday, December 2 • 4:00 to 6:00pm
Celebrate the start of this year’s holiday season in the 
historic and quaint Village of Marshallton. See Santa 
Claus arrive in a Tesla, listen to live music for everyone’s 
delight, and enjoy tasty refreshments… then gather for the tree illumination at 
5:00pm. It’s a great tradition for the entire family! No pets, please. For more 
information on this event sponsored by Friends of Martin’s Tavern, please visit 
martinstavern.org. 

MARSHALLTON UNITED METHODIST CHURCH CHRISTMAS EVENTS

Annual Christmas Cookie Sale • Saturday, December 9, 2023
Cookie sales begin at 9:00am and continue until all cookies are sold. We will also 
have handmade crafts for sale from 9:00am - 1:00pm. A Free Community Lunch of 
soup & sandwiches starts at 11:30am. We hope you will join 
us for this wonderful day!

Christmas Eve Services:
•	 7:30pm Family Service
•	 11:00pm Holy Night with Candlelight Service

For more information on these events, please visit wbfc.org, martinstavern.org, and 
marshalltonchurch.org. 

 

Winter 2023-2024

WEST BRADFORD TOWNSHIP 
IS GOING DIGITAL! 

Our new monthly email newsletter, 
The Leaflet, goes live in November!

SUBSCRIBE TODAY to 
stay up to date with 
everything happening 
in the township!

BRADFORD MEETING 
CHRISTMAS SING IS BACK!

All are welcome to join West Bradford’s 
Quaker community on Sunday, 
December 17th at 11:00am for the 
annual Christmas sing held at the 
Bradford Friends Meeting house.  We 
invite you to experience a simple yet 
heartwarming celebration of the true 
spirit of Christmas with family, friends 
and neighbors.  Refreshments will be 
served afterwards.  

The entrance to the meeting house, 
which is located at 1366 West Strasburg 
Road, is approximately 100 yards west 
of the West Bradford firehouse on the 
opposite side of West Strasburg Road 
(Route 162) in the village of Marshallton.  
For more information on the Bradford 
Friends Meeting, please visit www.
bradfordfriends.org
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Please change the wording for this to be:

West Bradford Township is going DIGITAL! We started a monthly emailed 
newsletter - The Leaflet - in November. 
 
SUBSCRIBE TODAY to stay up to date with everything happening in the 
township! 
  



West Bradford Township | Page 2 | Winter 2023-2024 Newsletter

Can You Compost in the Winter? Absolutely!
Just follow these tips:

•	 Harvest your finished compost and 
spread it on flower or vegetable beds. 
That way, it does its slow work of 
enriching soil throughout winter.

•	 Decomposition progresses more slowly 
in cold weather, so reducing the size 
of what you put in your pile can help 
by giving the beneficial organisms 
more surface area to feed on. 

•	 Many practitioners argue about 
whether piles need more dry “brown” 
(straw, leaves, etc.) than wetter 
“green” (vegetable waste, coffee 
grounds, etc.) materials, but having 
more brown than green over the 
winter prevents a soggier pile once 
our wet spring hits. 

•	 Insulate your pile with additional 
brown material to maintain 

a temperature at which some 
decomposition can occur. In the 
spring, remove any extra amounts 
of this insulation and add it as the 
season progresses. 

•	  Don’t worry about turning your pile 
in the winter. 

In any season, don’t add material 
treated with herbicides to compost 
piles, since it can be long-lasting and 
harm your garden.

HOA forbids composting? Talk to your 
Board about changing this – or about 
establishing a neighborhood household 
compost area!

Some information for this article 
comes from The University of New 
Hampshire’s extension service. 

WAYS TO PAY FOR 
YOUR UTILITY BILLS
West Bradford Township is excited to 
offer residents easy and convenient 
methods to pay their utility bills.

NO FEES:
•	 Mail or bring a check to the  

Township Building (1385 Campus 
Drive, Downingtown, PA 19335).

•	 Online bill pay through your bank 
(make sure to reference your 10 digit 
account number).

•	 Go to TD Bank at 3821 W Lincoln 
Highway, Downingtown, PA 19335 
(only this branch) and bring your 
payment stub and check.

•	 Set up automatic payments. You 
can do this by going to our website 
to download the form. www.
westbradford.org/documents/files/
automatic-bill-payment-form-refuse-
sanitary-sewer-and-hydrant-fees. 
 
Complete the form and mail it to:  
West Bradford Township  
1385 Campus Drive 
Downingtown, PA 19335

FEES:
•	 Call the Township or go to the 

Township Building and pay by credit 
card (there is a 2.50% fee).

•	 You may also make a payment by 
phone or check your account balance 
24/7 with our automated phone 
service. Call (844) 810-7245 or make 
a payment by going to our website 
westbradford.org and click Online 
Payments. There is a per transaction 
limit of $300.00.

•	 A service fee of $4.50 will be applied 
to all credit card payments and a 
fee of $1.50 will be applied to all 
payments made via electronic check 
(ACH/EFT).

**Residents who utilize their banking 
institutions “bill pay” feature, please 
confirm that the account number you 
are referencing matches exactly how it is 
displayed on your utility bill.**

2024 Budget Proposed
The proposed 2024 Budget is now available for public review at the Township 
Building. It will be considered for adoption at the Board of Supervisors Monthly 
Meeting at 7:00pm on December 12th. If you have any questions about the Budget 
please contact Justin Yaich, Township Manager, at (610) 269-4174 or by e-mail at 
jyaich@westbradford.org. 

West Bradford Municipal Tax Bills for 2024
When you receive your 2024 municipal tax bill, please make your check payable to 
‘Chester County Treasurer’, and send the payment to the County Treasurer’s office, 
NOT the Township building. 

The Chester County Treasurer’s office address is:
313 W Market St
Suite 3202
P.O. Box 2748
West Chester, PA  19380-0991

If you have any questions regarding your municipal tax bill, the phone number for 
the Chester County Treasurer’s office is 610-344-6370. 
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West Bradford Scouting Minute
By: John J. Bossong, III, West Bradford Scouting Coordinator

Season’s Greetings! We hope everyone is preparing for a fun and joyous Holiday season.

All of our units have been active this fall and are looking forward to winter camping 
and indoor events. Pack 152/215 (packs are now joined!) spent a weekend at Camp 
Linden in WB Twp. They went fishing, and visited Down to Earth Harvest Farm 
where they learned all about the cycle of farming and how to grow your own 
vegetables! Thank you to DEHF for the session. Look for them in the Downingtown 
Holiday Parade!

Troops 19 (ladies) and 52 (boys) have been busy! Troop 19 spent a weekend with 
the horses in Assateague. They camped on the beach where the horses were walking 
around their tents! Also, Assistant Scoutmaster Patti Van Cleave was honored by 
CC Council as a top leader in scouting and the community! Congratulations Patti! 
Troop 52 had their annual cooking challenge, 
where the boys were given some interesting food 
items to make a meal (Iron Chef-like). The varieties 
of meals were exceptional! Both units will be going 
to our council’s Spookoree in November for a 
weekend of Halloween fun! Email us if you have a 
Webelo or AOL aged cub scout (4th or 5th grader) 
and want to join Troop 52 for their Webelo 
Weekend December 8-10th at Camp Horseshoe.

If you are interested in scouting, please email 
us at wbscoutingunits@gmail.com. The Packs meet the first Wednesday of each 
month at 7:00pm at West Bradford Elementary. The troops meet at Marshallton 
United Methodist Church every Thursday at 7:00pm 

TOWNSHIP SECURE DROP BOX

Have you seen the new secure drop box 
at the Township Building? Did you walk 
past it too? We will accept payment 
in envelopes with a bill stub (no cash 
please), Building permit applications 
and Zoning permit applications when 
we aren’t in the office.  This will make 
things more accessible if you want 
to stop here before 7:00am or after 
4:30pm or even on the weekend!

Keep us in mind this January as 
the troops will provide Christmas 

tree pick-up to our residents.
Scan QR code to schedule!

 

TROOP 52 CHRISTMAS TREE 
PICKUP 

Marshallton Plein Air Event
Geralyn Robinson and I would like to thank 
the members of our community for their lovely 
show of support at the inaugural “Paint Out in 
Marshallton” plein air event on September 14th. 

Thanks to the wonderful artists who 
participated, our sponsors who made the event 
possible and Mother Nature who gifted us with 
a beautiful day - the Paint Out in Marshallton 
was enjoyed by all!

We are pleased to announce that, with the 
contributions received through the sale of the 
artwork and donations from members of our 
community, we were able to raise $900.00 to benefit the Marshallton Beautification 
Streetscapes project being spearheaded by the Marshallton Conservation Trust.

Again, thanks to all for your support and be on the lookout for information 
regarding the 2024 Paint Out in Marshallton next September! Wishing you a happy 
and wondrous holiday season – Cendrine and Geralyn. 

REMEMBER THE  
“FLUSHABLE FOUR!”

If your property has 
a grinder pump, only 
four kinds of materials 
are permitted to be 
discharged into the 
sanitary sewer system…

1.	 Human waste & 
toilet paper

2.	 Food wastes processed through a 
garbage disposal unit  
(but not grease)

3.	 Water from sinks, tubs & 
dishwashers

4.	 Water from washing machines

All other materials can damage your 
grinder pump. This includes paint, 
adult wipes, baby wipes, and feminine 
hygiene products. Property owners are 
responsible for any damages caused by 
the discharge of prohibited materials.
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West Bradford Fire Company
By: Jack Law, Fire Chief

The West Bradford Fire Company would like to 
remind everyone of some winter safety tips. Please 
make sure all your heating appliances are serviced 
and inspected, make sure your chimney is clean 
if you use a wood stove, fireplace or other fossil 
fuel burning device. Please check your smoke and 
carbon monoxide detectors—remember to change 
the batteries and replace those detectors if they are 
8 to 10 years old. Make sure all fire hydrants around your neighborhood are clear 
of snow, (I know we said the word “snow”). If you have an emergency, please call 
911, our stations are not always staffed as we are volunteers.

We also have another reminder, your wardrobe may be getting old and worn out, 
so how about stopping by the station to try on a set of fire gear? It is very attractive 
and will cost you nothing except some time. We also offer free training and years 
of friendships. Our crew is all volunteer and consists of students, business oriented, 
trades persons, professionals, retirees and the list goes on. So, come on out on 
a Thursday evening, visit our website or send a message on Facebook if you are 
interested in learning more. 

Coatesville Library 
VISIT THE COATESVILLE LIBRARY THIS WINTER!

The Coatesville Library has a wide variety of 
programs and activities for you during the cold 
winter months! Did you know we have several 
new museum passes at the Coatesville Library? 
These passes can be checked out with your library 
card (just like a book) and provide free entry to local museums. We currently have 
passes to Longwood Gardens, the Penn Museum, and more!

Please join us with your young readers for 
Preschool Story Time on Wednesday and 
Friday mornings at 10:30 AM! Don’t forget to 
visit our Kids’ Zone after Story Time. This is 
a special room in the library with reading & 
learning activities for Pre-K through 4th grade. 
The Kids’ Zone is also open on Monday and 
Tuesday afternoons. Visit our website (www.
coatesvillelibrary.org) and click on Events 
Calendar for details.

The Coatesville Library is continuing 
the Virtual Author Talk series this winter 
with many popular authors. To see all the 
upcoming authors, click here: https://libraryc.org/
coatesvillelibrary/upcoming. 

Please visit our website for information about all our programs: www.
coatesvillelibrary.org. You can also reach us by phone at 610-384-4115. 

DOWNINGTOWN LIBRARY 

The Friends of the Downingtown 
Library recently presented a donation 
check to the library (see picture). The 
mission of the Friends is to promote and 
support the library through a variety of 
fundraisers, most notably the semi-
annual book sales. To learn more about 
becoming a Member of the Friends, visit 
our website.

WE ARE OFFERING THESE EXCITING 
EVENTS AND PROGRAMS, PLUS  
MANY MORE!

Weekly Storytimes with Miss Rebecca!
(Various age groups and times, see website)

Board Game Night
(Adults & young adults)
1st Wednesday each month, 
5:00-8:00pm

Teen Advisory Board
(Grades 9-12)
3rd Monday each month, 6:30-7:30pm

Gingerbread House  
Decorating Contest
(Registration required)
Week of December 11th

Teen Volunteers for Good Neighbor 
Christmas Parade Library Float
Saturday, December 9th
2:15-4:30pm

Designer Bag Bingo
Friday, May 10th 

Friends of the Downingtown Library 
Spring Used Book Sale
(More details on our website)

To register for these programs 
& events, plus more, visit www.
DowningtownLibrary.org.

Free Virtual Author Talks through 
the Coatesville Public Library! 

 
Free Virtual Author Talks through the Coatesville Public Library! 

Please visit out website for information about all our programs:  
www.coatesvillelibrary.org.  You can also reach us by phone at 610-384-4115. 



West Bradford Township | Page 5 | Winter 2023-2024 Newsletter

WEST BRADFORD 
YOUTH ATHLETICS 

West Bradford Youth 
Athletics (WBYA) is a 
volunteer, non-profit 
organization providing sports programs 
for children in our community. Our 
focus is to give the kids a safe place 
to play, with a focus on teamwork, 
sportsmanship, respect and fun.

We were thrilled to have over 300 kids 
participating in our summer STREET 
HOCKEY and TRACK & FIELD programs! 
A few hundred more enjoyed our 
SOCCER AND GOLF fall offerings, 
with our hugely popular BASKETBALL 
program now underway. Soccer, 
golf and LACROSSE come back around 
in the spring. Create an account on 
wbya.org to keep updated on new 
registrations and other important info!

And we love our sponsors, including 
Gateway Medical, Chris Eldrige 
Containers, Dick’s Sporting Goods, 
Wegman’s and ABC Home Inspections! 
If you’re interested in sponsoring 
WBYA, donating to our Scholar Athlete 
(providing scholarships to graduating 
D’West and STEM seniors every spring), 
or volunteering to support the kids in 
our amazing community... or if you’d like 
more information about our programs, 
contact us at office@wyba.org.

Snowy Winter Roads
By: Scott Andress, Public Works Director

Prior to snow beginning to 
fall, and when conditions 
warrant, the Township 
applies a salt brine mixture 
to the roadway surface to 
prevent the formation of 
ice. Once snow begins to 
fall, granular salt is applied. 
Trucks then work to plow 
the roadways, following 
specific routes that clear 
emergency routes and high-
priority roads first. Cul-de-
sacs and other secondary roads are not plowed until all emergency routes and 
high-priority roads are passable.

Our Public Works team will always do their very best to keep roadways as clear as 
possible, as quickly as possible, but we need your help! When the first snowflakes 
begin to fall, please remember to…

•	 Remove vehicles from the roadway until the roadway is cleared. Vehicles 
parked on the roadways during winter weather events will be ticketed. Vehicles 
parked on emergency routes may be ticketed and towed.

•	 Wait until the roadway is cleared before shoveling your driveway, sidewalk and 
mailbox area. If you must clear these areas sooner, please know Township trucks 
will likely throw snow back onto your property when plowing the road. 

•	 Do not shovel snow into the roadway. Pushing snow from your driveway or 
sidewalk into the roadway creates a safety hazard and could cause an accident. 
Property owners may be held responsible for accident damages. 

•	 Prepare your vehicle for winter driving. And if you are too nervous about driving 
on snow and ice, don't drive! Share a ride with a neighbor or wait until the 
roadways are cleared before traveling. 

The Township does not plow private roadways, roadways not dedicated to the 
Township, and most State-owned roadways. West Strasburg Road, Marshallton-
Thorndale Road, Northbrook Road, Romansville Road, Downingtown Pike (Route 
322), Embreeville Road, Bradford Avenue, Brandywine Drive, Glenside Road 
(from Beacon Hill Road into Downingtown), Camp Linden Road and Stargazers 
Road are maintained by the Commonwealth. Please contact the Pennsylvania 
Department of Transportation at (610) 436-2091 to report snow removal concerns 
at these roadways. 

We thank you for your continued patience and understanding while we continue to 
keep our roads safe during this winter season. 

NEW ARCHERY PROGRAM 

Chester County Department of Parks 
and Recreation is hitting “the mark” 
with a new archery program! The 
program will take place once a month 
in December, January, and February 
for ages 8 and up. More details to 
come so stay tuned to our website 
and social media!
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Codes Corner
By: Chris Adamek, Codes Official

The West Bradford Township Zoning Ordinance regulates the size and placement of 
different types of signs that may be installed in the Township. There are many types 
of signs, and each serves a different purpose or function. According to the Township’s 
Ordinance, the purpose of the regulations is to promote the safety of persons 
and property by providing that signs do not create traffic hazards by distracting 
or confusing motorists, or impairing motorists’ ability to see pedestrians, other 
vehicles, obstacles or to read traffic signs. Regulating signs also minimizes clutter, 
unsightliness, and confusion. 

Signs are classified by use, construction, and design. The placement of each type 
of sign is also regulated and at no time is a sign, other than an official sign, permitted to be attached to traffic signs, public 
utility poles, or trees within the right-of-way of any street or placed on or in any roundabout, traffic island or other traffic-
calming feature. Because signage is protected by the First Amendment right to free speech, signs cannot be regulated based 
on their content.

Most signs require a zoning permit to ensure that they meet all Township requirements.  There are, however, certain 
signs that do not require permits or approval from the Township such as professional or address signs, real estate signs, 
identification signs, and temporary signs which include election signs that are posted on your own property.

All of the Township’s sign regulations can be found in the Township Code of Ordinance, Section 450-69, which is available 
on our website at www.westbradford.org. If you find the Ordinances difficult to navigate, please do not hesitate to contact us 
directly, and the Township staff will be glad to assist you. 

Quick – what time of year generates the most trash for landfills? That’s right, it’s the 
holiday season. Online shopping and shipping, wrapping paper, more uneaten food, 
toys, and electronics being replaced. You get the idea. Household waste increases 
about 25% this time of year!

Oh, The Holidays! Decorate, Taste – 
Watch Your Waste!
By Patti Lynn, Recycling Resources Manager

Can you be more TrashSmart? Try these ideas (or even just one!):
•	 Downsize – Smaller gathering, less 

decorations, careful gifting* so you 
create less waste

•	 Reusable, durable plates and 
silverware, cups, napkins, tablecloths 
(ask about renting)

•	 Shop (and wrap!) with reusable bags!
•	 Plan for guests to bring a dish in their 

own containers they can take back 
home, OR

•	 Have guests bring reusable containers 
for leftovers they may take home

•	 Cleaning the house – old socks for 
dusting rags; microfiber fleece cloths 
are washable

•	 Vinegar for glass surfaces
•	 Electronic invitations – Evite®, 

Greenvelope, Punchbowl®, Zazzle, Inc.

•	 Online resources can help you plan 
how much food you need

•	 *Gifts for experiences – tickets to an 
event, museum or zoo membership, 
cooking class or trip

•	 *Gifts of your time – Babysitting, pet 
sitting, gardening help, lessons for a 
new hobby, teach someone a new skill

•	 *Gift cards for services, not goods 
– gas stations, car washes, hair/nail 
salon, massage, lawn service, audio 
books, pet services

•	 Homemade food and gifts show your 
creativity, time, and effort

•	 Reusable, useful containers such as 
cookies in a flowerpot, or jewelry in a 
new pair of gloves

RECYCLING BIN: Non-metallic 
wrapping paper and greeting cards 
without batteries

COMPOST: Evergreens, tea bags, coffee 
grounds, leaves, twigs, fresh cranberries

GARBAGE CAN: Cellophane, tissue paper, 
musical greeting cards, plastic ware

So, this year…celebrate how mindful you 
are with sustainable consumption and 
disposal practices.

What GOOD behaviors and habits 
can YOU start on your way to being 
TrashSmart? And New Year’s resolutions 
are just around the corner… 
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Good Fellowship Ambulance 2024 
Subscription/Donation Drive Underway

WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT!

Lifesaving emergency medical 
transport can put stress on 
your family’s finances, but 
with a subscription to Good 
Fellowship Ambulance, 
subscribers have NO out-of-
pocket expenses if treated and/
or transported by us—so you can focus on recovery, not finances. Subscribe today!
 
The volunteers and staff of Good Fellowship Ambulance respond every day at a 
moment’s notice, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, to ensure you and your loved ones 
receive emergency care when you need it!
 
Good Fellowship is the largest and busiest ambulance service in Chester County, 
providing Basic Life Support (BLS) and Advanced Life Support (ALS) to the greater 
West Chester area. We respond to over 7,500 emergency 911 calls a year! That’s 
35,000 households over 64 square miles where Good Fellowship provides basic 
life support and advanced life support services. Good Fellowship is a 501(c)(3) 
non-profit and struggles to overcome a significant funding deficit every year. 
 
YOUR SUBSCRIPTION/DONATION PROVIDES CRUCIAL FUNDING OF A 
CRITICAL SERVICE FOR YOU AND YOUR COMMUNITY! Check your mailboxes 
for our subscription/donation letter or subscribe/donate online today: www.
goodfellowship.com/community/subscriber/.
 
New! Subscriptions and donations can also be completed by Venmo. Search for 
“GoodFellowship” in Venmo - our account can be found under “Charities.” 

BETWEEN THE BRANDYWINES—A 
HISTORY OF WEST BRADFORD 
TOWNSHIP BY CATHERINE 
QUILLMAN
 
Between the 
Brandywines 
contains more 
than 400 pages 
and includes 
over 250 photos, 
maps, and 
drawings. The 
book is available for purchase at the 
Township Building for $25.

TEMPLE-WEBSTER-STONER 
HOUSE 15” X 20½”  
ART PRINTS BY RICHARD 
BOLLINGER

Produced 
on the finest 
quality acid-
free paper, 
each print 
has been 
personally 
signed and 
numbered by the renowned artist 
Richard Bollinger. Each print is $75, 15” 
x 20 ½” unframed, and is available for 
purchase at the Township Building.

Marshalton Triathlon 
It was a fantastic day for the Marshallton community as 850 participants pedaled, 
paddled, and paced in the 49th Marshalton Triathlon on October 1st. Thank you 
to all the volunteers, sponsors, community members, West Bradford Township and 
The Four Dogs Tavern for hosting a festive celebration after the race. See you next 
year for the 50th anniversary of the Marshalton Triathlon! 

PORTABLE BASKETBALL NETS

Please do not place portable 
basketball nets in the road or along 
the roadway. This is considered an 
encroachment on the public right 
of way, can create safety issues, as 
well as hinder our refuse/recycling 
collection and winter maintenance 
operations. If you currently have a 
portable net in or along the roadway, 
kindly move it from the street to your 
own property. Thank you! 
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Laurie W. Abele, Chair
Jack M. Hines, Jr., Vice Chair
Kevin Houghton, Member

Justin Yaich, Township Manager
jyaich@westbradford.org
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sandress@westbradford.org

Lisa Valaitis, Finance Director
lvalaitis@westbradford.org

Joseph Antonelli, Director of Planning & Zoning
jantonelli@westbradford.org

Mike Simmons, Building & Parks Supervisor
msimmons@westbradford.org

WINTER 2023-2024 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

1385 Campus Drive • Downingtown PA 19335

Phone (610) 269-4174 | Fax (610) 269-3016
Email wbradford@westbradford.org

We are open Monday–Friday, 7am–4:30pm.
Phone lines open at 7:30am.

Presorted 
Standard Mail
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit # 50 
West Chester, PA

PLEASE NOTE: Dates and times are subject to change. Please check www.westbradford.org and follow us on facebook for updates.

JANUARY 2024DECEMBER 2023
12/2	 Marshallton Holiday Tree Lighting @ Martin’s Tavern... 4:00 - 6:00 pm
12/4	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..............7:00 pm
12/5	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm

12/6	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection 
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or ptomczak@westbradford.org
12/12	 Board of Supervisors Meeting............................................................7:00 pm
12/18	 Recreation Commission Meeting.......................................................6:30 pm
12/19	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................7:00 pm
12/20	 Special Refuse and Recycle Collection for Friday Customers
12/21	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
12/22	 Christmas Eve (Observed).......................................................Office Closed  
	 No Refuse or Recycle Collection for Friday customers 
	 Pickup will be Wednesday, December 20th
12/25	 Christmas Day Holiday............................................................Office Closed 
	 No Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Monday Customers 
	 Pickup will be Wednesday, December 27th
12/26	 Refuse/Large Item Collection – Tuesday Customers
12/26	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm
12/27	 Special Refuse/Large Item or Recycle Collection for Monday Customers
12/28	 Refuse/Large Item Collection – Thursday Customers
12/29	 Refuse/Large Item Collection – Friday Customers

1/1	 New Year’s Observed..............................................................Office Closed 
	 No Refuse/Recyclables pickup up for Monday Customers.  
	 Pickup will be Wednesday, January 3th
1/2	 Board of Supervisors Organization/Business/ 
	 Subdivision Meeting..............................................................................6:00 pm
1/3	 Special Refuse or Recycle Collection for Monday Customers
1/8	 Land Preservation & Sustainability Committee Meeting..............7:00 pm
1/15	 Recreation Commission Meeting.......................................................6:30 pm
1/16	 Planning Commission Organization Meeting/Formal Session....7:00 pm
1/18	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
1/23	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm
1/25	 Large Item Pickup – Thursday Refuse Customers
1/26	 Large Item Pickup – Friday Refuse Customers
1/29	 Large Item Pickup – Monday Refuse Customers
1/30	 Large Item Pickup – Tuesday Refuse Customers

2/5	 Land Preservation and Sustainability Committee Meeting.........7:00 pm
2/6	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm
2/13	 Board of Supervisors Business Meeting.......................................... 7:00 pm
2/15	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
2/19	 Recreation Commission Meeting.....................................................  6:30 pm
2/20	 Planning Commission (if needed)........................................................7:00 pm
2/23	 Large Item Pickup – Friday Refuse Customers
2/26	 Large Item Pickup – Monday Refuse Customers
2/27	 Large Item Pickup – Tuesday Refuse Customers
2/27	 Board of Supervisors Subdivision Meeting (if needed)...................7:00 pm
2/29	 Large Item Pickup – Thursday Refuse Customers

FEBRUARY 2024
3/4	 Land Preservation and Sustainability Committee Meeting.........7:00 pm
3/5	 Planning Commission Meeting...........................................................7:00 pm
3/12	 Board of Supervisors Business/Subdivision Meeting....................7:00 pm
3/18	 Recreation Commission Meeting.......................................................6:30 pm
3/19	 Planning Commission Meeting (if needed)........................................7:00 pm
3/21	 Historical Commission Meeting..........................................................7:30 pm
3/25	 Large Item Pickup – Monday Refuse Customers
3/26	 Large Item Pickup – Tuesday Refuse Customers 
3/26	 Board of Supervisors Meeting (if needed).........................................7:00 pm

3/27	 Curbside Leaf/Yard Waste Collection  
	 Must schedule at 610-269-4174 or ptomczak@westbradford.org
3/28	 Large Item Pickup – Thursday Refuse Customers
3/29	 Large Item Pickup – Friday Refuse Customers

MARCH 2024


